

## BERLIN PUBLIC SCHOOLS

238 KENSINGTON ROAD ☐ BERLIN, CONNECTICUT 06037-2648 OFFICE 860-828-6581 ☐ FAX 860-829-0832

BRIAN J. BENIGNI SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS ERIN K. McGURK, Ed.D. ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT LINDA HOLIAN DIRECTOR OF PUPIL PERSONNEL SERVICES ASHLEY L. DORSEY DIRECTOR OF FINANCE JEFFREY P. CUGNO DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS DENISE M. PARSONS DIRECTOR OF HUMAN RESOURCES

August 20, 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians,

As a school community, we are looking forward to welcoming all of our students back to school on Thursday, August 26. The staff across the district has been hard at work to ensure a smooth opening. The schools have been thoroughly cleaned, more than 20 new staff members have been hired, and teachers and administrators have been busy preparing to have all of our students return to school for fully in-person instruction.

## **Opening of School:**

Like all of you, we have been following the release of news and guidance from the Connecticut State Department of Education (CSDE) and the Connecticut State Department of Public Health (DPH). Based on the most recent guidance we have received, we have created a document highlighting our plans for the Opening of School and the COVID-19 Mitigation Measures that will be in place. The document can be accessed here:

<u>2021-22 Opening of School and COVID-19 Mitigation Measures</u>. This document includes updated information on quarantine guidelines, universal mask requirements through September 30, and other important information.

Please note that the document is in draft form, pending Board of Education approval at the next meeting, on Monday, August 23. Once the document has been approved, it will also be posted on the district website.

## **School Breakfast and Lunch Information:**

Free breakfast and lunch will be offered to all students during the 2021-2022 school year. Additional meals may be purchased. Berlin High School and McGee School will have a la carte items available for purchase on regular school days. Students who bring lunch may buy milk at a cost of 50 cents. On scheduled early dismissal days and emergency closing days, lunch will be served only at the elementary schools.

Enjoy this final weekend of summer! We hope you all stay safe and dry with the impending storms, and hope that next Thursday will be a bright, sunny day for the opening of a new year.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Benigni

Superintendent of Schools

BJB/db